The Pomona Methodist Church Charles P. Knight, Minister

Pomona, Kansas August 6, 1940

Dr. F.C. Allen Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

At our Epworth League Spring Institute in Lawrence, several young people of a our Church heard you give the evening address which was such a fine challenge to them. From that day on they have requested that I write you and seek your services for our young People's night during a week of meetings which we call our Annual Fall Festival.

Our programecalls for the meeting of youth, Tuesday evening, September 24th 8 o'clock. Would you find it possible to give the main address of the evening? Something that will give our youth a real challenge for the future.

Our town is located nine miles straight west of Ottawa.

If you find that you are able to come will you please let us know what the cost of your services will be in that we might get it in our budget. Furthermore our program is still tentative and if you would find a more convenient date for you to come during the week of September 22nd, we will be glad to shift our program for your convenience.

Sincerely yours

Chas. P. Knight